​Minutes of the

The Common at Sinnott Farm

Annual Homeowner’s Meeting

November 5, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Executive Board President Rob Thompson.  There were 27 homeowners in attendance. Board members Walter Mills, Patrick DeLorenzo, Jeff Olmstead and Laurrie Sostman introduced themselves.

The minutes of last year’s annual meeting held November 7, 2007 were distributed and read by the attendees.  The minutes were accepted as submitted.

Rob Thompson presented the Board’s goals for 2008:

· to conduct all activities within the approved 2008 budget

· improve communications with homeowners

· reduce the amounts outstanding from overdue accounts

· foster a sense of community

Rob then reviewed the achievements and highlights for 2008:

Financial Management

· balanced budget

· funded reserve accounts

· reduced the number of delinquent fees

· reduced accountant costs

Highlights included retaining a collection agency for chronic late payments (with success in two cases), switching the billing and accounting to Quickbooks which saved $400 on tax preparation, and a reduction in the fee amounts that are outstanding from the beginning of the year.

Vendor Management

· all vendors are meeting requirements.  Vendors contracted with the Common are:

Dynamic Landscaping for mowing and plowing

Central CT Lawn Service for fertilization

Green Machine for irrigation

Bartlett Tree Service for tree maintenance

Wethersfield Sweeping for catch basin cleaning

Highlights included replacement and repair of irrigation controllers on Spice Bush and Quail Run, improvement in the health of the landscape trees, and catch basin cleaning on Spice Bush, Quail Run and Spring Hill by year end.  Each vendor worked with one Board member liaison this year.

Communications

· new design for Sinnott Farm website

· new web hosting service

Highlights included savings of $140 annually for the new host service, an improved section for realtors, and addition of community FAQs.  Monitoring and maintenance of the site was moved from a homeowner volunteer to Board member responsibility.

Other highlights for 2008 were:

· the welcome committee (Thriaya Wagner and Susan True) visited new neighbors

· the covenant committee reviewed and approved homeowner projects

· the Spring tag sale was held

· a picnic get together was held at the free concert on the Bloomfield Town Green

· volunteers (Edie Thompson and Laurel Mills) planted flowers at entrances

Jeff Olmstead presented the budget review.  He showed a comparison of the approved 2008 budget by category, and a projection of  year end expenses.  The approved budget was $58,310 and the full year expenses are expected to be under budget by just $124.  

Jeff confirmed that additions of $4,800 to the capital expenditure fund (for infrastructure projects) and $4,500 to the reserve fund (for emergencies) were made in 2008 in accordance with the amounts approved in the 2008 budget.

Jeff then presented the proposed budget for 2009 by category, which totaled $56,335, or $213 per quarter per house.  He recommended keeping the quarterly fee at $215 per house.

During the discussion about the budget, a homeowner suggested that the fees be increased to $225 to cover revenue shortfalls due to the poor economy.  A homeowner also suggested that the capital expenditures balance might be inadequate due to soaring asphalt costs in the future.  Others countered that the single year budget (2009) should anticipate immediate future costs, and if costs do rise more than expected, the 2010 budget will need to address that.

The 2009 budget was approved.  

Exhibits of 2008 budget v. expenses and the 2009 approved budget are both included at the end of these minutes.

During the homeowner discussion the following questions or issues were raised:

1. Is the town paying for lights on the public streets?  Jeff Olmstead confirmed the utility costs are not estimated, and when he contested the Deerfield Road bill two years ago, the town agreed it was their responsibility to pay.  However, some homeowners said the Common did agree in the past to continue paying public streetlights when the association took over from the developer, at least on Ryefield Hollow.  Jeff will research further and confirm just who is actually paying for the utilities on Ryefield and Deerfield now.  He said the average bill in total for the Common is $175 – $195 a month.

2. Can the irrigation systems in the cul de sacs be installed with rain gauges to limit watering?  Walter Mills stated he had researched that issue, and it is not possible due to design.  However, he is investigating cutting back the watering schedule for next summer, as this year the areas were too wet most of the time. 

3. Does the proposed budget assume all homeowners pay their fees?  Jeff confirmed that it does.  We hold cash in our checking account that offsets cash shortfalls from non-payments.

4. Do delinquent fee penalties and acceleration offset the unpaid balances adequately? How much is currently outstanding? Jeff confirmed that penalties in theory do offset, although collection of any amount is problematic.  As of November $3,650 is owed, including penalties and acceleration, down from $4,705 at the start of the year (23% improvement).

5. Is the Common able to collect overdue amounts at the time of sale if the home is in foreclosure?  Jeff said that we recover any fees outstanding at the time of sale, even in foreclosure, since we must issue a re-sale certificate verifying all fees are current.  If a sale occurs when the homeowner is in bankruptcy protection, however, amounts we can collect are limited by the court.

6. Can we put a lien for overdue fees on a home prior to bankruptcy filing? Jeff said we have not done so in the past, and that the legal costs to do so are high.

7. How are the reserve and capital expenditure accounts managed?  Jeff stated that the balances are held in money market accounts at Webster Bank, earning some interest, but they are liquid.

8. There’s a small tree hanging over Ryefield, about to fall. Some neighbors will take a look and see if they can cut it down.

9. Speeding on Ryefield is a problem.  The Board will put a note on the web site reminding drivers to slow down.  We will investigate having the town monitor speeds (they did once before).

10. Can we get homeowner volunteers to donate their services to help cut costs?  Rob Thompson pointed out that Walter Mills has done a lot of work for the community removing dead tree stumps and repairing Common landscape areas, as others have done from time to time.  Professional services (legal, accounting) are not feasible on a volunteer basis.

Two Board positions were up for election to the 2009 Executive Board:  Jeff Olmstead and Rob Thompson have completed their two year terms.  Three names were put in nomination: Jeff Olmstead, Susan True, and Marie MacDonald.  

Marie MacDonald was elected, and Jeff Olmstead was re-elected, each for two years.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Laurrie Sostman

Secretary, The Common at Sinnott Farm

2008 Budget v. Actual


Exhibit to the Minutes of

The Common at Sinnott Farm

Annual Homeowner’s Meeting

November 5, 2008

2009 Approved Budget


Exhibit to the Minutes of

The Common at Sinnott Farm

Annual Homeowner’s Meeting

November 5, 2008
Category





Budget





Administration





  3,750





Snow Plowing





12,675





Lawn Mowing





14,310





Fertilization & Weed Control





  2,000





Landscaping


  	Tree Services	4,500


  	Plantings		    500


  	Mulch		1,000





  6,000





Insurance


   	D&O	   	800


   	Casualty	850





1,650





Legal





 1,500





Utilities


	Water	 2,500


	Electric	 2,400


	Irrigation 1,350





 6,250





Infrastructure Maintenance





0





Reserve Fund





4,000





Total





$56,335= $213 per quarter, per home


Recommend retaining $215 per quarter





Capital Fund





4,200





Category





Budget





Projection





Variance





Administration





3,750





3,750





0





Snow Plowing





12,075





12,075





0





Lawn Mowing





14,310





14,310





0





Fertilization & Weeds





2,000





1,887





(113)





Tree Services	





2,325





2,332





7





Insurance





1,850





1,500





(350)





Legal





1,000





950





(50)





Utilities





6,700





7,597





897





Infrastructure





3,000





2,290





(710)





Reserve Fund





4,500





4,500





0





Capital Fund





4,800





4,800





0





Unplanned (Tree services





0





1,495





1,495








Total Budget





58,310





58,185





(124)





Maintenance fees =  $215 QTR per Home





Beautification (mulch, plantings)





2,000





700





(1,300)








